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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD OF ROMSLEY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 14TH MAY 2012 AT 7.30PM

The meeting was attended by five Parish Councillors and one County Councillor.

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The Minutes of the Previous Meeting were read.  It was unanimously RESOLVED by those able to vote that they were a true record and signed accordingly.
2. To Receive Chairman’s Report
Mr Hodgetts outlined the activities of the Parish Council during the year, as follows:-

“I begin my thanking Ruth for all her hard work during the year organising training courses for new and existing councillors, as well as updating herself by attending courses arranged by Bromsgrove District Council, Worcester, CALC, CPRE etc.

The positions of Gate Keeper and Play Area Inspector were eventually filled.  The Play Area Inspector having to attend a course in Telford covering Safety and Inspection to the standard required by ROSPA.  The Parish Path Warden position was filled by a person from Rubery area.  He has walked all the Romsley paths reporting back when necessary to Parish or WCC.

The wooden skateboard was replaced by a new metal one.  For this we had helpful grants from Hunnington Parish Council and Worcester County Council.  The latter arranged by our WCC Ed Moore.  The official skateboard opening day was 1st April by Mrs Pat Taylor our previous Clerk.
The Council held 11 ordinary and one extra-ordinary meeting, together with other meetings to cover matters arising in between including planning applications.

Grants were given to Rural Rides, CAB and Romsley and Hunnington Garden Society.  

The village Christmas Tree was provided by Mr and Mrs Teese.  There was no charge for the cutting down and erection of the tree, however, £210 was charged for the putting on/taking off of the lights.

Within the next few days new benches will be positioned on the playing field in the vicinity of the skateboard area.

A speed survey was taken in Dark Lane on the instigation of WCC the resultant speeds being an average of 30.2 mph.

St Kenelm’s Road had several manhole covers stolen.

A Diamond Jubilee Committee was formed including one member from Hunnington Parish Council.  The come-back so far sounds to be very exciting with much variety and something for everyone to make a most enjoyable and happy day.
I conclude my thanking my fellow Parish Councillors for their time, hard work and support.  As in all situations councillors have family/work problems to fit in but I do know the work is much appreciated.

3. To Receive Financial Statements of the 2012/13 Accounts
These had been circulated to the meeting and were approved.  There 
were no comments.
4. To Receive Report of the County Councillor Representative – Mr E Moore
Apologies given 
5. To Receive Report of District Councillor Representative – Mr Keith Grant-Pearce 
District Councillor commented on wind turbine planning application of which he is strongly objecting to through BDC.
6. To Receive Report of the Tree Warden
Nothing to report  
7. To Receive Report of the Footpath Warden
This position has now been filled by Stuart Smith.  The Parish Council are looking forward to working with him.
8. To Review any Items of Parochial Interest 
No parishioners present
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.20pm.
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